MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON 11 MARCH 2002

Present: -

Judy Martin (Chair), Lindy Martin (Vice-chair), Judith Carr (Secretary), Brian O’Neill (Catechetics), Walter Huyghe, Gerlinde Mathews, Johny Van Der Bracht (Infrastructure), Kevin Dowling (Assistant Sacristan & altar servers), Leslie Kirk (Sacristan), Therese Laurent, Clementine George (Treasurer), John & Renate Frew (Welcomers), Susanne Lehne (Readers & Liturgy) & Peter Ashbourne (GIFT).

Apologies: -
Fr. Vincent Gallogley, Colma O’Luanaigh, Nigel Ward, Nancy Hammack & Bridget Alty.

The meeting opened at 19.40 and Judy said the opening prayer.

Points: -
Nancy Hammack will be leaving the Parish in May and she has sent a letter of appreciation and thanks to everybody and wishes us good luck for the future.

Matters Arising: -
Logistically, it is very difficult to e-mail Words to the whole Parish but it could be put on the web site and be made available as early in the week as possible. Paper copies would still be needed though. Kevin will see Fr. Vincent as to how it could become more “user-friendly” and how he would like it changed. ACTION: Kevin

It was suggested that all rotas could be e-mailed and placed on the web site so that people could put in their availability and volunteer to do things in the Parish.

Kevin and Lindy will see Marti to ask if/how this could be made possible.

Fr. Vincent will be writing the article about the statue in the Church.

Sister Maria has a back problem. Once she has decided the best way of getting here, we will offer her all the help we can. If she drives herself, she will bring another sister with her. Peter will contact Tony and Gerard, who are providing the books for the bookstall to so if one wants to come and if so might give Sr. Maria a lift.

Discussions on the bridge are being deferred until May. Marc was unable to come to the meeting but informed us that the purchase of the land was going ahead.  Documents need to be signed in the near future – Vincent.

Gerald Kelberg please provide photos and an article about the Knights for the next newsletter.

Kevin Dowling is not the Chair of the renewal Committee.

The February Minutes were approved.

Infrastructure: -

Work on the damp wall in the Church will be starting on Friday and it will be completely replaced. Johny has produced a list of all the work that needs to be done throughout the whole site and categorised it into:

 a) urgent/ emergency items (14)

 b) necessary or mandatory (6)

c) necessary but not urgent (9)

plus other jobs that are already in hand or are for next year.

The urgent work is being started now.

A request was made that we have a list from within the Parish of electricians, plumbers etc who would be willing to be called out in an emergency. Johny put a note in words, or otherwise solicit help.

Johny has found someone who will do the trees for us at a cost of 901 Euros for 20 trees. The back of the man’s truck has a lift so no one needs to be climbing the trees. The work can either be done at the end of April or the beginning of September and the Knights will be needed to clear away afterwards.

Chairs: -
Money has been pledged or paid for 300 chairs. The company is willing to give us last year’s price of 61.60 Euros per chair if we order between 300-350. We will be able to fit 350 in the main body of the Church and should have an extra 8cm of legroom. Our sample should be arriving in May and if the order is put in this week, delivery can be at the end of July/beginning of August (otherwise it will be November). Payment does not have to be made until 30 days after delivery.

After much discussion, it was decided that 400 chairs would be ordered (50 extra to place around the walls and put in the Chapel) and there would be one last “push” on April 14 to try and get the full amount by then. The “chair drive” will last till mid May.

The discussion raised the need for more communication between the Parish and Finance Councils to get over any teething troubles that may arise.

Parish Renewal: -

There was a meeting on Monday 4 March at which a suggested agenda was drawn up and Judy e-mailed this to Sister Maria. They’ve since had a short discussion during which Sister Maria put forward some of her own ideas and she hopes to come up with a programme by the end of this week.

There is to be a short meeting after the Parish Council meeting to discuss practicalities.

Liturgy: -

Everything is going well both for Lent and for the Easter Services.

Knights: -
There was a very interesting talk by the Director General of the Papal Radio/Television service on how the Church is dealing with all aspects of the media.

It was suggested that next year the meetings of the Knights and the Lenten Talks could be pooled so that more people might attend.

Finance:-
On 6 March, the current account was quite healthy (22500 Euros). 4500 Euros was to be transferred to the Charity account.

The Finance Council met on 21 February and discussed Johny’s list. All the recent work has been financed by the benefactor.

Wish list: Judy has suggested an overhead projector, which could be used in many aspects of our worship. The Finance Council is considering this and Lindy and Liam Breslin are going to visit a church in Brussels that uses one. They hope to talk to parishioners and the priests to see what they think it adds to the service. 

ACTION: Lindy and Liam.
Catechetics: -

On Saturday night, Susan’s class will be making their Sacrament of Reconciliation at the 6pm Mass.

The First Communion classes are going well.

The May Charity Collection will take place on Confirmation Sunday and the charity will be chosen by the Confirmation children.

Judith asked if the Knights would be willing to help with the setting up of the small marquees on the First Communion Sundays. Lindy agreed.

Yet again, we need to stress the importance of keeping the Charity Collection speeches brief and appropriate to the congregation. Also, visiting clergy should try to tailor their sermons to the age group. It was suggested that if Colma or Liam is unavailable on Charity Sundays, they should find a deputy to look after the speaker. Liaison is needed between the speaker and the celebrant. ACTION: Judy, Lindy.
AOB: -

Lindy introduced John and Renate Frew as our new “Welcomers”. They have put together a folder with things that may be of interest to new parishioners, including a registration form, Parish information, which areas they might like to get involved in etc. It was suggested that 50 could be put together to be available during the summer at the latest and that they might like to have a stall at the Fayre. They are willing to be the contact people for newcomers and will in take registration forms. They would also like to do something for the teenagers in the Parish.

Father Jake: - he is giving his doctoral defence on 18th March at 2pm at the Promotion Hall, Naamestraat 22, 3000 Leuven, followed by a reception. This is public event and the Parish Council is invited. There is also a Thanksgiving Mass at 6pm at St. Antonius’s Church, Schreusvest 33, 3001 Heverlee, again followed by a reception.

Car parking: - it was a shambles on Sunday. Judy has suggested that Fr. Vincent buy some more cones and put them outside his garage to avoid getting blocked in again.

Please will parishioners park outside the Church grounds if possible, and certainly not block Fr. Vincent’s car in, as happens quite often.

Joe’s present: - he has said that he does not want one, as he is still an active member of the Parish.

Peter said the closing prayer and the meeting ended at 21.55.

